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 Scripture for the New Year 

 Christmas Eve  

 Poinsettia Tributes 

 Strategic Planning Update 

 Dinner Table, BIG NEWS! 

 News from UCC 

Visit Our Webpage! 

http://www.peacedalechurch.org  

Follow us on Facebook! 

Facebook.com/PeaceDaleChurch  

Last Week’s E-Light 

Last Week 

Contact Us 

SENIOR MINISTER: 

THE REV. A. FRED EVENSON 

FRED.E@MAC.COM  

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT: 

ASHLEY DIGREGORIO 

OFFICE@PEACEDALECHURCH.ORG 

Meetings and Events: 

**Prayer Circle meeting via 
Zoom – Tuesdays at 9:30am 
(ongoing weekly meetings) 

**Prayer Shawl Gathering Via 
Zoom – Fridays at 2:30pm 
(ongoing weekly meetings) 

**Zoom Fellowship Meeting: 
Sunday at 10:00AM   

**Online Worship Service via 
YouTube on Sundays 

 
Dear Father, 

 

You are the God of love and I thank You that You are with me in  
every change and transition. 

I trust in Your Word that says, “the Lord Your God goes with you.” 
Therefore, as I enter into this new season, I will not be anxious of the uncertainty, 

but I declare Your Word that says, I must not be anxious for anything but in 
everything through prayer and supplication, I will make my requests be made 

known unto You. 
Amen. 

— Deuteronomy 31:6, Philippians 4:6 

 

AN UPDATE FROM THE  
STRATEGIC PLANNING COMMITTEE 

 

Click the following link for an update from the Strategic Planning 

Committee 

http://peacedalechurch.org/wp-content/PDCC/Shalom.pdf 

 

 

YOUTH CONNECT INVITES AND INFORMATION 
 

Please click here to view information about 

Youth Connect Meetings other happenings! 

 

A BIG THANK YOU 
A special thank you to the following families: Haynes, Gross, Cummiskey, Zedella, 

Evenson, Jeans, Stabile, Foster, Morse, Beazley, Wheeler-Clark, Redmond, Thompson-
Silkes, Vetter, San Antonio, McCarty, LaMontagne-Herchenroether, and Bamford…all 

of whom participated in either our advent readings and candle lightings or our 
Christmas Eve Silent Night candle lightings.  It was especially wonderful to see 

participation from not only our younger children who are being raised at PDCC, but 
also several of our returning young adults who have grown up here.  Thank you all for 

providing the congregation with these beautiful traditions. 
 

http://www.peacedalechurch.org/
http://www.peacedalechurch.org/wp-content/PDCC/12-24-2020.pdf
http://www.peacedalechurch.org/wp-content/PDCC/12-24-2020.pdf
mailto:FRED.E@MAC.COM
mailto:OFFICE@PEACEDALECHURCH.ORG
http://peacedalechurch.org/wp-content/PDCC/Shalom.pdf
http://www.peacedalechurch.org/wp-content/PDCC/Youth-E-Light.pdf


 

January Birthdays 
 

Mark Fratiello  01/01 

Carl Koussa   01/01 

Eric Taylor  01/01 

Linda Finnegan 01/02 

Cate Vanasse  01/02 

Rae Robinson  01/03 

Madison Miller 01/04 

Molly Cummiskey 01/05 

Natalie Towle  01/05 

Hallie Manchester 01/06 

Sylvia Blanda  01/07 

Sally Minnetti              01/07 

Susan Krochin      01/08 

Dorothy Wegimont 01/08 

AllisonPalombo 01/09 

Nicole Cook  01/10 

Amy Lombari               01/10 

Barbara Wallace 01/ 10 

Elizabeth Wilson 01/13 

Sandra Bellantoni 01/14 

Tacy Hackey  01/15 

Kim Kimball  01/16 

William Nelle  01/17 

Alex Dowgiallo              01/18 

Erica Manchester 01/18 

Janice Allen Cofone 01/ 19 

Emma Bugbee-Casara 01/19 

Allen Hopfer  01/20 

Zola Kneeland  01/20 

Nancy Holley  01/21 

Carmine San Antonio 01/22 

Cindy Stram  01/22 

Claudia Swain   01/22 

Jessica Ward Shaffer 01/22 

Jane Stafford  01/23 

Chuck Cummiskey 01/25 

Ella McCarty  01/25 

Margaret Kolodziej 01/26 

Kevin Bugbee-Casara 01/27 

Elizabeth Turco 01/27 

Diane Dulleba Donilon 01/28 

Tina Kelley  01/28 

Janice Allen  01/29 

Barry Keinard            01/29 

Nicolas Vellone 01/29 

LenoreWashburn         01/30 

Taylor Hurley                01/31 

CHRISTMAS EVE SPECTACULAR! 
 

I took the liberty of calling the Christmas Eve event a spectacular post 
event because that’s what it was a lovely miracle to celebrate a miraculous 
event. Six families staffed the Live Nativity from 4 to 7 PM – the Evenson’s; 
the Gross family; Cummiskey’s; Zedella’s; McCarty’s and a special extended 
family Sylvia Blanda, Wally Young, Destiny and Anthony Burdick. We had 
some cute animals (& one BIG one), angels, shepherds the nativity trio 
which included Jesus, of course. 
 
The rickety old homeless lean to was ably resurrected by the Property 
Management team. No easy task, plus they had snow to contend with. Our 
thanks also go out to Sue and Mike Sosnowski who donated 6 hay bales for 
the manger and made that a much cozier setting. 
 
Jet Vertz and Greg Blasdell created a projection set up that showed a loop 
of Advent skits and pre-taped choir music. What an amazing and creative 
effort on their part. Thank you Cummiskey family for three relevant and 
fun to watch skits. 
 
If you have enjoyed the Christmas Eve service, then you experienced those 
moving multiple member carols directed by Nathaniel Baker, Music 
Director, taped by Jet and Greg and put into electronic presentation format 
by Joanne and Bob Haynes. They took my breath away. 
 
I can’t say enough about the music. It was truly heartwarming. Not just on 
the video loop, but with real live soloists – Greg Blasdell, Carol Edwards, 
Olivia Rich, Jordan Brint and a most marvelous trio featuring Nathaniel, 
Olivia and ? on base. Occasionally, I just sat on the stone wall and took it 
in. It was very special, so professional and filled listeners with the 
Christmas spirit. Joanne Haynes said she could hear it all the way down to 
her condo!! Now that’s what I call reaching out into the heart of Peace 
Dale. 
 
Officer Flatly ushered the many walkers across the intersection. He 
thought people driving by were drawn in by the luminaria. Thank you Sylvia 
and the Wheeler-Clarke family for creating that cheerful, eye catching 
addition. 
So it was a spectacular event which we created in just over 3 weeks. Thank 
you to Wally Young for publicity and for the creative and dedicated team 
work that reached out to congregants and neighbors to really lift our 
spirits. Wally and Sylvia’s Thanksgiving vision came to a SPECTACULAR 
conclusion! Wahoo! 
 
Click here to see some photos of the Live Nativity! 
 
- Jane Stabile 
 

http://peacedalechurch.org/wp-content/PDCC/Christmas-Eve-Photos.pdf


 

Have you heard??? 
 

On January 8th, the Peace Dale Dinner Table will begin serving take 
out dinners twice a week ….. 
Wednesdays and Fridays!!!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

How did this happen? What does this mean? 

As you know, the Peace Dale Dinner Table was started by the Peace Dale Congregational 
Church.  Volunteers from the church and surrounding community have been cooking, 

serving, and cleaning up for five years.  Before COVID, we served in Fellowship Hall which 
became our restaurant. We had waitstaff and tablecloths, silverware and dishes. Because 

of Covid we have switched to take out. PDDT has no more dishes and silverware, waitstaff 
nor Sally welcoming everyone.  However, we still have great food which our volunteers 
have been preparing as take out meals. With the help of dedicated volunteers we are 

distributing over 160 meals a week. 

Enter …. St. Vincent de Paul. Folks from St. Vincent de Paul heard about our work at 
Peace Dale Church and were interested.  The parishioners of St Francis of Assisi have 

joined SVDP Conference members in volunteering for the planning, cooking and fund 
raising for the dinners. They have been working with us during the past month and a half 
and offered to extend the Dinner Table to create a second night of meals for PDDT guests. 

Therefore, on Wednesdays,  dinner will be prepared and distributed by PDCC volunteers as 
always, while on Fridays folks from SVDP will be cooking and preparing the food for take 

out.  PDDT is thrilled to have this partnership and the ability to extend our take out 
opportunity. 

This ecumenical effort allows the Dinner Table to accomplish its goal of 2 meals per week 
and involve other churches in our work. More importantly, we are able to help members of 

our community dealing with food insufficiency. 

If you need a meal or want to order for someone, just call 401-594-3031 before noon on 
Tuesday and indicate if you want meals for Wednesday, Friday or both evenings! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Poinsettia Tributes 

 

In Loving Memory of her Husband, William (Bill) Goodhart   
from Janet Goodhart 

 

In celebration of New Beginnings  
from Bea MacGregor 

 

In Memory of Loved Ones  
–Jacquelyn Kanis and Alan Santos 

 

In Memory of Betty Vetter  
And 

 In Honor of John and Thelma Piercy (Carol ’s Parents) 60 Year Wedding 
Anniversary  

– the Vetter Family 

 

In Memory of Her Parents, Helen and Harold Jennings  
–Mary Lou Riley 

 

In Memory of Richard and June Page, and Sharon and Steven Page  
–  Jim and Deb Zepp 

 

Glory to God and in Loving Memory of  our Loved Ones and Friends  
– Mr. and Mrs. Charles Fiske and Family 

 

In Loving Memory of their parents Thomas and Christine Da nsie and Raymond 
and Muriel Curtis   

– Richard and Carolyn Curtis 

 
In Loving Memory of Richard and June Page 

In  Loving Memory of Sharon Page and Steven Page 
- Jim and Deb Zepp 

 
In Loving Memory of C harles and Winifred Hodgson  

and 
In Loving Memor y of Winfield and Phyllis Tucker  

-Linda Tucker and Richard Hodgson 

 



 
 

 

 

 

            

                                

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

The UCC makes  us so proud!  
 

Wednesday õs Providence  Journal  (p.  A3)  has  an article  about  Seth  Magaziner õs joining  the  
effort  to  stop  Remdesi vir  overpricing.   Although  the  Journal  of  Virus  Eradication  
calculated  that  it  costs  Gilead  about  $1 to  produce  a vial  of  Remdesivir  the  pharmaceutical  
manufacturer  has  priced  the  drug  at  $520  per  vial  or  $3,120  per  treatment  course.   The 
article  reminds  us that  $70 million  dollars  in US tax  dollars  since  2015  has  funded  the  
development  if  this  drug.  
 
RI Treasurer  Magaziner  co -filed  s òshareholder  proposal ó which  was  filed  by United  
Church  Funds  and  by Pennsylvania  Treasurer  Joe  Torsella.    
 
UNITED  CHURCH  FUNDS,  established  in 1909,  is an affiliate  ministry  of  the  UCC and  the  
leading  provider  of  investment  management  and  planned  giving  services  to  the  United  
Church  of  Christ  (UCC) churches  and  ministries,  and  serves  faith -based  organizations  
beyond  the  UCC.  

UCF offers  socially  responsible  investment  funds  designed  to  help  faith -
based  organizations  grow  and  preserve  thei r  financial  legacies.  Its  family  of  
funds  enables  churches  and  ministries  to  customize  their  investment  
portfolio  according  to  their  risk  tolerance,  time  horizon  and  return  objectives.  

UCF recently  joined  two  investor  initiatives  to  protect  human  rights  as a 
commitment  to  responsible  investing  and  to  upholding  UCC's  General  Synod  
resolutions.  
 
Sylvia  and  Wally 

 
 

SCRIP Curbside will return January 10th 

12:00pm – 1:00pm 
 

 

Thanks for your support of SCRIP in 2020!! 

 

Curbside pickup will resume in 2021 with our regular schedule on the 

2nd and 4th Sundays of each month, but with the new time of 12:00pm 

– 1:00pm (hope for warm weather).  Starts January 10th. 

 

If you need cards between now and January 10th just send me an e-

mail and we can arrange for pickup or delivery, 

 

Questions?  Contact Deb Shaw at dkshaw5@cox.net 

 



 
Giving opportunities to PDCC in a time of Pandemic 

 
We all long for the day when we can return to in person worship and be inspired by feeling God’s presence 

in our sanctuary. But although we cannot be in worship in the flesh, we know that you still want to support 

our church’s mission and ministries, especially this month as we seek to support the PDCC Dinner Table that 

is feeding large numbers of people each week.  PDCC is so much ore than our building and is changing lives 

in spite of the limiting conditions of the Pandemic. Here is a list of the many ways you can give: 
 

1.  Send a check to PDCC, 261 Columbia Street, Peace Dale, RI 02879. 

2. You can request that a check be sent by your bank to the above address. 

3. On-line through our secure giving portal  (Vanco) where you can set up one-time or recurring 

donations via credit card, PayPal, or your bank.  

4. Online using your PayPal account to make a one-time donation. Be sure to enter a Note specifying 

what the donation is for.  

5.  From your mobile phone through Church Center giving app. Download from the app store or Google 

apps:  choose Peace Dale Church 

     

Choose Give at the bottom of the app to quickly make a donation. 

If you have not yet submitted your pledge for the 2021 calendar year to support Peace Dale Congregational 

Church, just return by mail the remittance pledge “card” included in your stewardship letter.  Or submit your 

pledge on-line at this link: 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScvNM7UzDCMSs0zsyT2APvdnBbnAHE64WknbRIbwbMSywLiKA/viewfor

m 

 

If you would like someone to talk with you to help you with setting up any of these giving options, 

please call the church office (401-789-7313) and a message to contact you will be forwarded to someone 

to help you. 

 

Thank you, thank you for your continuing support of the mission and ministries of Peace Dale 

Congregational Church.   

Joanne Haynes, Stewardship Board chair 

 

 

https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=SsKSQ0-nPT_k4RByT8_3XTA5CysPqHW6_wpj3X1u2X3H32ygx0hJv-svYzYN-NEyJ5U-vgC3x65OYCxMtnWyvM505Li6vDSM49C8hiqnq09cKKLVOCax9HqgyCfAQxmos0l3Qms5fEaU8MpxVsXH0WCamUUUrBaiVGV4CZzcMuhHkp4bUKP2KsBDyeqZhMLU58kApXMgktem3GKcuWH5JA==&ver=3
https://www.paypal.me/peacedalechurch
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScvNM7UzDCMSs0zsyT2APvdnBbnAHE64WknbRIbwbMSywLiKA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScvNM7UzDCMSs0zsyT2APvdnBbnAHE64WknbRIbwbMSywLiKA/viewform


 

 

 

 

 

Our Mission Statement:  

òEMPOWERED BY GODõS GRACE, WE WELCOME ALL, LOVE ALL,  
AND SEEK JUSTICE FOR ALL. UNITED IN SPIRIT, THE JOURNEY MAKES US ONE.ó 

 
SENIOR M INISTER: 

THE REV. A. FRED EVENSON 
FRED.E@MAC.COM 

 
M USIC DIRECTOR: 
NATHANIEL BAKER 

 

TODDLER CARE PROVIDER: 
LAUREL SMITH 

 
SEXTON: 

MARY DEPIETRO 
 

VOLUNTEER YOUTH CONNECT ADMINISTRATOR: 
MEG KOLODZIEJ 

 
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT: 

ASHLEY DIGREGORIO 
OFFICE@PEACEDALECHURCH.ORG 

 
PASTOR EMERITUS: 

DR. LAWRENCE A. WASHBURN 
 

 

Be sure to visit our website 

for all sorts of information related to 

PDCC! 

peacedalechurch.org 

 
PDCC welcomes your input. 

If you have anything you'd like included in the newsletter, please forward your request(s) 

to the church office (before noon the day before the newsletter is published) 

261 COLUMBIA STREET, PEACE DALE, RI     PHONE 401-789-7313      WEB PEACEDALECHURCH.ORG      

EMAIL  OFFICE@PEACEDALECHURCH.ORG  
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